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STORE CLOSINGS  

The Scout Shop & Office will be closed for the 

following holidays: 

Monday, February 18- President’s Day 

Friday, April 19- Good Friday 

Monday, May 27- Memorial Day 

Thursday, July 4- Independence Day 

 

SUMMER CAMP NEWS 

BASHORE & J EDWARD MACK SCOUT RESERVATIONS  

Spaces are still available at both of our camps.  

Payments should be made at www.tentaroo.com . 

Please contact, Ryan Stewart, Bashore Camp 

Director, with questions about Boy Scout Camp at 

ryangibsonstewart@gmail.com or Ben Wohlberg, 

Mack Camp Director, with questions about Cub 

Scout Camp at ben.wohlberg@gmail.com .   

Questions concerning the Tentaroo website should 

be directed to Leisha at 717-394-4063 or 

leishamarie.rivera@scouting.org or Daniel Hanson 

at 717.553.4205 or daniel.hanson@scouting.org . 

 

 

CAMP CARDS  

The Camp Card sale begins March 1, 2019.  

Cards may be picked up at the Council Service 

Center or you may make arrangements with 

your District Executive to get them.  Remaining 

cards and payments are due back to the 

Council Service Center no later than June 14, 

2019.   

 

 

GIRL TROOP HANDBOOKS & UNIFORMS 

The new handbooks for girl troops have arrived.  

The uniforms for Scouts, BSA are trickling in daily. 

Other products geared towards the girl troops such 

as leggings, bags, and t-shirts are also trickling in.  

Come visit and see what is available.  Any 

questions regarding store inventory and products, 

please contact Robin at 

robin.kotzmoyer@scouting.org . 

 

PA DUTCH COUNCIL RECOGNITION DINNER 

Come join the Council as we celebrate the Class of 

2018 Eagle Scouts and Summit Award recipients 

and our 2019 Silver Beaver recipients.  The dinner 

is Wednesday, May 8th at Calvary Church, 1051 

Landis Valley Rd, Lancaster, PA 17601.  For 

additional information and the link to register visit 

the council website at www.padutchbsa.org or 

contact the Council Service Center at 717-394-

4063. 

 

CAMPERSHIP APPLICATIONS 

Campership applications are due in the 

Council Service Center no later than March 15, 

2019. The scout must attend a PA Dutch Council 

camp to qualify.  Please make sure the form is 

completed entirely including unit leader’s 

signature.  Applications can be emailed directly to 

Daniel Hanson at Daniel.hanson@scouting.org, 

hand delivered to the council service center, or 

mailed to the Pa Dutch Council, 630 Janet Ave, Ste 

B-114, Lancaster, PA  17601.  Deadline is March 

15.  Forms are available at www.padutchbsa.org 

under summer camp. 
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NEW TO THE SCOUT SHOP 

National Supply offers many different items for 

camping, crafting, and gifts.  We have stocked 

some items, so you can view the items in person: 

backpacks, sleeping bags, cook kits, first aid 

packs, stools, paracord, knot books, cookbooks, 

etc.  Stop in and look at what we have in stock.  We 

can sell you what is in stock or order an item in for 

you. 

Scout Shop Hours 

 

Monday through Friday 

8:30 AM -4:30 PM 

Feb and March – Open Thursday until 7 pm 

Sept. and October- Open Thursday until 7 pm 

 

REMINDERS FROM THE OFFICE: 

1. Eagle applications and Eagle Scout Project 

workbooks are electronic. There are new 

versions released January 2019.  Make 

sure the scouts are using the 2019 

versions. The link is under advancement at 

www.padutchbsa.org. 

2. If your unit is not able to attend your 

District Roundtable, then stop in the Scout 

Shop and check your unit’s mailbox to stay 

up to date on activities, trainings, and other 

special announcements. 

3. Scoutbook is a National Program, contact 

the National Help Desk at 972-580-2489 

for problems. 

 

 

Scout Shop Contact Information 

 

(717)553-4200. 

Fax: (717)394-7776 

Email: robin.kotzmoyer@scouting.org 

 

 

 

 

 

PLACING CATALOG ORDERS 

Orders can be placed and picked up at our Scout 

Shop with no S&H charges for items seen on 

www.scoutshop.org .  Allow 10-14 days for 

delivery.  Call (717)553-4200 to place your order 

or email Robin Kotzmoyer. 

 

JTE RECOGNITION ITEMS 

If you have not ordered your JTE emblems for 

2018 please order ASAP.  We cannot guarantee 

availability from National Supply for new orders, 

but will do our best to get the items.  Please 

contact Robin with questions at 717.553.4200 or 

robin.kotzmoyer@scouting.org.  

 

SCOUT SHOP CAN SHIP YOUR ORDER! 

Can’t make it to our Shop, not a problem we will 

ship your order to you for the mailing cost. Just 

call the Scout Shop or email Robin with your order.  

Payment can be done by credit card or you can 

mail a check.  We use the United States Postal 

Service and packages typically arrive 2-3 days after 

ordering. 

 

 

Have a safe & fun Scouting season! Camp, hike 

& enjoy the outdoors! 
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